
Update on reducing the number of members on 
the Rock Island County Board.

Presented to the February 12, 2015 meeting of the 
Rock Island County Branch of the NAACP. 

Intiallly debated in coffeeshops and the like, it was the grassroots petition effort that put the 
downsizing question on the 2012 ballot. The question was an advisroy referendum which is 
used by the voters to let their county board know their will on an issue.  

Voters overwhelmingly voted 72% to downsize the county board with multi-member districts.

Before the vote was taken, the county board (of that time) placed a question on the March 2013 
ballot asking....

This non-binding referendum also passed and indicated 
that single-member districts are wanted by the people.

Beginnings of Rock Island County Board Downsizing-

the grassroots petition effort that put the downsizing question on the 2012 ballot.
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My basis for a non-decennial 
reapportionment was that an exception 
existed that would allow downsizing prior 
to 2022.

My first action was to request the downsizing item to be on the governmental affairs committee 
agenda and at that meeting was given Attorney General opinion from 1974 and 1976 and was 
told that downsizing that could not be done until the next census.  (see below).

72% voted to reduce board in non-binding referendum- 
	 now what?

We have opinions from our local states attorney as well as the attorney general that state nothing 
can be done regarding downsizing outside of the census/reapportionment.  Those items were pro-
vided to you in the box of information at the orientation.  I don’t know that our current board can 
take up any final actions since the reapportionment is some 9+ years away.
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Answer to the request for an updated opinion from the Attorney 
General.



Update on reducing the number of members on 
the Rock Island County Board.

Presented to the February 12, 2015 meeting of the 
Rock Island County Branch of the NAACP. 

Based on Attorney General letter, I wrote this resolution which 
passed and is under review for in committee.
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Potential redistricting costs presented from the county clerk 
Karen Kinney’s office to Governmental Affairs Committee.


